The Cardinal Chronicle

October 4, 2023

Upcoming Events

Oct. 6 - Chapel devotion - 8:15 am at church (All
families are welcome!)
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Oct. 8 - K-8 Sing in Church - 10:00 am
Oct. 8-14 - Fire Prevention Week

Oct. 9 - Fire Safety Presentations in each classroom

Hot Lunch Mission Offering
Progress:
This week’s hot lunch will +LOSTesS:

be corn dogs provided by Last week'’s chapel

Oliver Hearley’s family. offering for God's
Kingdom was $57.75
ST. JOHN PESHTIGO bringing our total to
2023-2024 $227.11 for the
semester.

K-8 Sing in Church This Sunday

The students in K-8 will be singing in church for Christian Education Sunday this Sunday,
October 8 at our 10:00 a.m. service. This is a great opportunity for the school children to
serve the congregation who supports our school and makes their Christian education
possible. To share our school theme at the service, we ask all students to wear their
blue school theme t-shirts. Please have your children in the church basement by 9:45
am so they walk into church together. After they are finished singing, the children will go
and sit with their parents for the remainder of the church service.
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Oct. 2 - Briar Kuchta
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Oct. 10 - Oliver Hartwig

Oct. 20 - Kendra Frederick



Peshtigo Historical Day Parade - Thank You!
We would like to thank all our students and parents who braved the rainy weather and

joined us in the Peshtigo Historical Day Parade this past Saturday, September 30th. We
are grateful for your support in helping us promote St. John Lutheran School in our

community. An added thank you to those who donated extra candy for the parade.
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Donations for Firefighter Appreciation

Each year, members of the Grover-Porterfield Fire Department come to our school and
give us some important information about fire safety and show us some cool
firefighting equipment. This year, we'd like to present them with some gifts, thanking all
the firefighters in the department for serving our community. We will be collecting
donations of snacks and beverages, or any other gifts, to send to the local fire station.
We hope these donations will give the firefighters more opportunities to rest and relax at
the fire station between calls. We will present the donations to the firefighters when they
come for their presentation, so please have your donations in by Friday, October 6.

Fire Prevention Week

Next week, October 8-14, is Fire Prevention Week. The Grover Porterfield Fire
Department will be visiting our school on Monday, October 9 to help the children learn
more about fire prevention and safety. It is so important to practice fire safety measures
at home, having preparedness plans in place and checking that smoke and carbon
monoxide detectors are working properly. The Professional Fire Fighters of Wisconsin
have provided us with a fire safety newspaper we are sending home with the children
next week. Please take a moment to read through the newspaper for important tips on
making your home safe.



Free Bicycle!

A generous donor, who refurbishes bicycles in Marinette, is offering to give a bicycle to
children/families who don't have one. If you're in the market for a bike for your son or
daughter, give Wally Hitt a call at 715-735-6988.

Job Opening:

Zion Lutheran Church in Peshtigo is in need of a new church secretary. There is no
better time to make this change as Allen England, who is the present secretary, can
teach you what the duties are as church secretary. Don't be afraid of the technology;
we use a couple of simple programs that are easy to learn. It is 15 hours per week and
is a paid position. Contact Zion's church office at 715-582-3680 if you are interested.

Hot Lunch

Just a reminder that a donation of ground hamburger is available for anyone who might
like to make something like sloppy joe, spaghetti sauce, walking tacos, etc. If you are
interested in making use of this meat, please contact Mrs. Sargent for more
information.

We still have the following two dates open for hot lunch this semester: December 1st
and 22nd. Please, if you can help us out, go to our Signup Genius on our school
website. If you have any questions regarding hot lunch, please contact Mrs. Sargent
either by email at school@stjohnpeshtigo.org or by phone at 920-228-1563. If we do
not have any volunteers for a given Friday, it will be noted in the Wednesday school

newsletter. Please make sure to send a packed lunch with your child(ren) that Friday.

Board Meetings-Parents Welcome

Each month, our board of education meets here at school. The board of education
exists to make important decisions about the future of our school. The board has
recently created an open forum section for each of their meetings, during which parents
are invited to come to the meeting to voice questions or concerns about the topics that
are on their minds. The board meets the last Tuesday of each month. You can find the
dates of the meeting on our school newsletters. The next meeting will be on October 31
at 6:30.
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